Exhibit 1 to Answer

April 29, 2025

Hon. Monica Marquez
Chief Justice
Colorado Supreme Court

via U.S. mail and email (c/o Polly Brock, Clerk to Court)

Re: Resignation — Effective April 30, 2025

Dear Justice Marquez,

CC:

Justin B. Haenlein

c/o David Beller

Recht Kornfeld, P.C.

1600 Stout Street, Suite 1400
Denver, CO 80202

Pursuant to Chief Justice Directive 00-01, I am providing notice to you that I am
resigning my position as a district court judge for the 13th Judicial District. As I am currently on
suspended status, I do not believe the timeframes set forth in the Directive apply to my situation,
and, therefore, I am resigning effective at the close of business tomorrow, April 30, 2025. 1t has
been an honor and a privilege to serve the people of the 13th Judicial District.

Respectfully yours,

Justin B. Haenlein

Hon. Carl S. McGuire IIT
District Court Chief Judge
13th Judicial District

via U.S. mail and email

Steven Vasconcellos
State Court Administrator
via U.S. mail and email

Colorado Commission on Judicial Discipline
c/o Anne Mangiardi & Jeff Walsh
via email



